
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Update: Planned Closures on the Gulf 

Development Road & Kennedy Development Road 
 

Etheridge Shire Council has received advice from the Department of 
Transport & Main Roads Cairns Regional Office.  
 
The single lane bridges will be closed to all traffic between 7pm and 5am 
Monday to Saturday morning. Works will be carried out intermittently from 
Tuesday 7 May 2024 and be completed Tuesday 4 June 2024, weather and 
construction conditions permitting. Speed reductions will be in place at the 
sites outside these hours. 
 
Gulf Developmental Road – Night works between 7pm and 5am from 7 May 
to 31 May  

• Sisters Creek  

• Sisters Creek Anabranch   

• McMillan Creek 

• Charlies Gully  
 

Kennedy Developmental Road (The Lynd and Hughenden) - Hospital Creek 
will be Night works in late May – early June and further details will be 
provided. 
Work crews will ensure Emergency Services are provided access through the 
work site, where required.  
Variable Message Signs (VMS) will be in place to advise motorists about the 
closures so they can plan their journeys in the following locations:  

• GDR – Normanton, Mt Garnet, Georgetown, Mt. Surprise and Einasleigh 
 
TMR appreciates the patience of residents, business, and road users while 
the important works are carried out.  
 
Council will endeavour to keep the public updated as new information 
becomes available.  
 
Ken Timms PSM 
Chief Executive Officer 


